
PROCEEDINGS OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
April 22, 2024 

 
The Board of Supervisors of Cerro Gordo County, Iowa, 
met in regular session pursuant to adjournment.  Present: 
Chairperson Lori Meacham Ginapp, Vice Chairperson 
Chris Watts, Supervisor Casey Callanan, and various 
members of the public.  
 
Chairperson Meacham Ginapp convened the meeting at 
10:00 a.m. 
 
Watts moved with Callanan seconding, to approve today’s 
agenda and the minutes for the April 15, 2024 regular 
session. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Public comment session was held. 
 
Callanan moved with Watts seconding, to approve claims. 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Callanan moved with Watts seconding, to authorize 
Rodney McKinney to conduct field review on the following 
drainage districts: 

Work Order Number 2024041901 
Drainage District 57 

Reported By Rodney McKinney 
for Kevin Jurgens 

Problem Sink hole 
  

Work Order Number 2024041902 
Drainage District 36 

Reported By Rodney for Bob 
Nuehring 

Problem Two sink holes 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Watts moved with Callanan seconding, to abate taxes on 
mobile homes located in 777 S. Eisenhower Ave on Lot 
168 for $225.00, Lot 30 for $144.00, Lot 71 for $114.00, 
and Lot 325 for $1212.00. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Callanan moved with Watts seconding, to approve 
location for Iowa Flood Center Hydro station. Motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
Watts moved with Callanan seconding, to approve 
Fireworks Permit for Flashing Thunder Fireworks. Motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
Chairperson Meacham Ginapp opened the public hearing 
on FY24-25 County Budget at 10:05 a.m. 
 
Callanan moved with Watts seconding, to close the public 
hearing. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Watts moved with Callanan seconding, to adopt 
Resolution 2024-33, WHEREAS, on this 22nd day of April, 
2024, the Board of Supervisors of Cerro Gordo County, 
Iowa, held a public hearing at 10:05 a.m. to consider the 
fiscal year 2024/2025 budget; and, WHEREAS, there was 
present a quorum as required by law; and, WHEREAS, 
after hearing all taxpayers to be heard, the Board of 
Supervisors took up the budget for final consideration and 
determined that said budget be approved. THEREFORE 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Supervisors of Cerro 
Gordo County does hereby approve the fiscal year 
2024/2025 budget. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
County Engineer Billings provided an update. 
 
Callanan moved with Watts seconding, to approve reports 
from the Environmental Health Service Manager 
concerning manure management plans for Christensen 
Farms – Site F-45 (site #59538), Christensen Farms – Site 
F-46 (site #59541) and DCI- Weaver (site #70277). Motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
The Board went into recess at 10:18 a.m. 
 
The Board reconvened at 10:30 a.m to hear appeals 
concerning the Agland Tax Credit decision for 
Assessment Year 2023. 
 
Callanan moved with Watts seconding to deny the 
appeals concerning the Agland Tax Credit decision for 
Assessment Year 2023. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Watts moved with Callanan seconding, to adjourn at  
10:54 a.m. Motion passed unanimously. 
 

Various tabulations, reports, correspondence and other 
documents that were presented at today's meeting are 
placed on file with the supplemental minutes. 
 
 
 
 
________________________________ 
Chairperson Lori Meacham Ginapp 
Board of Supervisors 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
__________________________________ 
Adam V. Wedmore, Auditor 
Cerro Gordo County 
 
 
 
 
 


